

İNGL 101 / 102 İNGİLİZCE I, II

GRAMMAR SECTION

I. Choose the correct answer to complete the sentences.

1.	My first name	Sandra.			
	•	b) is	c) are	d) were	
2.	A: Are you from South K B: Yes,				
	a) she is	b) he is	c) you are	d) I am	
3.	My birthday	on the thirt	eenth of August.		
		b) were	=	d) are	
4.	My brother and I	from Lo	ondon.		
	a) am	b) are	c) is	d) was	
5.	My				
	a) parents'	b) parent's	c) parent	d) parents	
6.	Where	your father from?			
	a) does	b) did	c) do	d) is	
7.	A: do you spell your surname?				
	B: J-A-C-K-S-O-N.	b) Why	a) How	d) Whon	
	a) What	b) Why	c) How	d) When	
	A: What is the name of your arrangements are also as a second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the second of the sec	_			
1.		b) They're	c) We're	d) She's	
9.	We live	Ankara.			
	a) on	b) in	c) at	d) under	
10.	In the photo, my sister is	the	e left.		
	a) on	b) in	c) at	d) under	
11.	We have a dog and	dog'	s name is Bruno.		
	a) our	b) their	c) your	d) its	
12.	This is your teacher and	n	ame is Robbert		



a) our	b) your	c) his	d) their
13. My friends li	ve in California and	apartment	is cool.
a) my		c) their	
14. There are	flo	owers in the forest.	
a) one	b) a	c) an	d) a lot of
15. I like parks, b	out there are	parks near my hou	ise.
a) no	b) any	c) a lot of	d) some
16. There's	hospital ne	ear my school.	
a) a lot of	b) some		d) an
17. Rose	a daughte	er, but she	a son.
a) has / don't			
b) have / does			
c) has / doesn	't have		
d) have/don't	have		
18. My cousins li	ive in the USA, so I	see them very of	ten.
a) am not	b) don't	c) doesn't	d) didn't
19. A: How does	she	to work?	
a) go		c) going	d) went
20. Jane is a nurs	e and she	in a hospital.	
a) work		c) doesn't work	d) don't work
21. The students	very	well right now.	
	g b) aren't feeling	_	d) doesn't feel
22	drink tea in the mo	ornings?	
a) Do you		c) Are you	d) Is he
23 Lalwaye	a big bre	akfact	
a) has	b) have		d) am having
			_
	volleyball, but he		
a) usually	b) sometimes	c) always	d) hardly ever
25. A:	does she	work?	
B: She works a	t a hospital.		
a) How	b) What	c) When	d) Where



26. I go to work	Monday	Friday.	
a) to/from	b) from/to	c) on/on	d) from / in
27. My mom runs	the mo	orning.	
a) on	b) at	c) in	d) behind
28. He goes to bed late	r	night.	
a) in	b) at	c) on	d) under
29. I go to cinema			Saturday evenings.
a) on / at	b) on/in	c) with/in	d) with/on
30. A: What time B: It starts	9 o'clock.		
a) is/at	b) do/in	c) does/at	d) does/in
31. A:		er?	
a) Is/is		c) Does/does	d) Are / is
32. I go to the gym three tin	mes a week	I want to	o lose weight.
a) because		c) but	d) or
33. She's 83	she look	rs verv voling	
a) because		c) so	d) or
34. The children	at so	chool vesterday	
a) aren't		c) wasn't	d) weren't
35. My laptop	workii	ng vesterday: it needs a	new battery.
a) stops		c) is stopping	
36. I	my little brother	r to the zoo every weeke	end.
a) take	•	c) took	
37. My sister started her fir	rst job		
a) two months ago			d) next week
38. We had a great holiday	. I didn't	to come	home.
a) wanting	b) wanted	c) wants	
39. I can't find my keys.		you see them anywl	here?
a) Can	b) Did	c) Does	d) Were
40. Why	von studvin	o Enolish?	
a) is		c) was	d) did



II.	II. Put the words in the correct order to make questions.						
	are / chef / you			•			
2.	number / what	/ phone / 's /	your /?				
3.	what / of / 's / the / your / college / name/?						
4.	name / 's / you	r / what / last	/?				
5.	do / spell / you	/ how/ name	/ your?				
	. Fill in the blaneir).	nks with the	correct pos	sessive adject	ive (my, your	r, his, he	er, its, our,
1.	I'm a nurse, an	d		_ job is really	interesting.		
2.	Keisha and her students.	husband are	from Atlanta	ı, and		_ childre	en are
3.	My friends and	l I are in a mu	sic band		band's	name is	Crash.
4.	My brother is a	an engineer, a	nd		_ company is	s very big	g.
5.	I have a small of	dog		name is	Bulut.		
6.	Amy is a teach	er	sc	chool is in the	city center.		
7.	A: What is		email a	ddress?			
	B: My email ac	ldress is <u>saral</u>	njane@gmai	l.com			
IV	. Choose the co	rrect <u>prepos</u>	ition to com	plete the sent	ences.		
	between	in	next	on	on		
1.	Paraguay is			Argentina and	Brazil.		_
2.	This is my room				-		
	My house is						
	Is Montreal			•			



5.	Sarah's birthday is March fourth.					
V. Put the words in the correct order to make sentences and questions by using 'l						
go	oing to' in the right form.					
1.	tidy / you / be going to / when / your bedroom					
2.	be going to / buy / I / next year / a new house					
3.	visit / Berry and Jason/ on Sunday / be going to / their grandparents					
4.	wash the dishes / be going to / you / after lunch / ?					
V	·					
1.	Jan and I in Paris at the weekend. It expensive but					
2	interesting. Simon and his wife (not) at the theatre yesterday. Theya					
2.	the cinema.					
3.	I late, but the teacher (not) angry.					
4.	Louisesorry that you (not) at her party.					
5.	We in New York last summer and the people very					
	friendly.					
\mathbf{V}	II. Complete the sentences with the correct <u>past simple</u> form.					
1.						
2.	Julia (post) her photos online last night.					
3.						
4.	We (climb) two mountains last week.					
5.	Andy and Mark (try) several hotels near the airport. They were all full.					
6.	Did he (stop) at a nice restaurant for lunch?					
7.	She (not share) her adventures with her friends and family.					



8.	Sue	(enjoy) the tour yesterday.					
READING SECTION							
TF	EXT I						

Read the text and circle the correct answer.

My Family Members

Richard is my cousin. He's 43 years old, and he's married with two children. His son is 16, and his daughter is 12. They are both students at school. Richard is a manager in a bank. It's really a boring job, but he's a funny man.

Olivia is my grandmother. She's from Russia, but now her home is in the UK. Her house is in London. She's 98 years old, and her birthday is on March 24th.

My uncle is Rudolf. He's a musician and an artist. And his wife is a doctor in a hospital. He's from England, but his wife is American, and they live in the USA, in California. Their home is very nice!

1.	Richard is a		4 . Olivia is	·
	a) student	b) manager	a) young	b) old
2.	Richard is	·	5 . Rudolf is	·
	a) boring	b) funny	a) English	b)
	American			
3.	Olivia is from	·	6 . Rudolf's wife is	·
	a) Russia	b) the UK	a) doctor	b) musician

TEXT II

Sabah...The Perfect Holiday!

We are all very busy people. We work, we have families, and we go out with friends. But we sometimes need to enjoy our free time to relax.

Why not go on vacation? Sabah is a great place for a holiday. It is on the Island of Borneo. It's a very nice place to visit because there are islands, beaches, forests and animals.



If you like animals, then go to the forest. In the forests, there are some birds and other animals. The name of the forest is Rafflesia Forest Reserve. It is famous and very interesting because

you can see the biggest flowers in the world there. They are very, very big.

Do you like nature? You can go to the mountains. You can be in nature, and you can go to the top of the mountain and see all the islands.

If you want to relax, you can go to the beach. There are a lot of beaches, and you can sit on the beach and look at the ocean.

You can stay in a lovely apartment near the beach. There are ten apartments, and they have a dining area, a living room, a kitchen, a bathroom, and four bedrooms. The furniture in the apartments is all new and comfortable.

Come to Sabah! Come and relax.

Read the text and answer the following questions. You may give short answers.

1.	Where is Sabah?
2.	What can you see in the Rafflesia Forest Reserve?
3.	How many beaches are there?
4.	How many bedrooms are in the apartment?

TEXT III

Einstein

Who is the most famous scientist of all time? Who is the greatest genius? For many people, the answer is the physicist, Albert Einstein.

Einstein wasn't a child prodigy. When he was a baby, he was slow to talk. When he was nine years old, he couldn't speak well. Einstein left school when he was only fifteen. He didn't like



BASKENT UNIVERSITY SCHOOL OF FOREIGN LANGUAGES ACADEMIC ENGLISH UNIT **EXEMPTION MATERIAL**

the classes. He preferred to study at home with books about mathematics, physics and philosophy. When he was seventeen, Einstein wanted to study at the Institute of Technology in Zurich, Switzerland, but he didn't pass the entrance examination. Einstein wasn't a good student, but his ideas changed the way we look at the world. In 1921, he won the Nobel Prize.

When he died, a doctor removed his brain to discover the secrets of his intelligence. Albert

Einstein's brain was smaller than normal because he was a small person. In 1999, scientists in Canada discovered that the part of Einstein's brain responsible for mathematical calculations 15% bigger than normal. In the same year Time magazine named him 'person of the century'.



I.		Read the text and answer the following questions. You may give short answers.				
	1.	What was Einstein's first name?				
	2.	2. When did he leave school?				
	3.	Where did he want to study?				
	4.	. Why was his brain smaller than normal?				
	5.	Which magazine named him 'person of the century'?				
II.		Read the text and mark true (T) or false (F). Correct the false s	tatements.			
	1.	Albert Einstein was a physicist.	T / F			
	2.	Einstein studied mathematics, physics, and philosophy at school.	T / F			



3.	. Einstein couldn't pass the entrance examination for the Institute of Technology				
	Zurich.	T/F			
_					
4.	Einstein was a great student.	T/F			
5.	Einstein never won a Nobel Prize.	T/F			

WRITING SECTION

I. Write \underline{a} description of LAKE SAPANCA in 60-80 words by using the information in the table below.

Place	Lake Sapanca
Where is it?	Sakarya
How big is it?	Big (length: 16km depth: 52m)
What nature is there?	Trees, plants, small hills, different animals
Who goes to it?	People from all over the world
What is your opinion about	Beautiful, nice, wonderful, etc.
this place?	



	PHON MATERIAL
	You are at a <u>music festival</u> on a busy Sunday. Write a <u>short paragraph</u> about the c festival in 60-80 words by answering the questions below.
•	There are you.
_	



ANSWER KEY

GRAMMAR SECTION

I.	1. b	11. a	21. b	31. c
	2. d	12. c	22. a	32. a
	3. c	13. c	23. b	33. b
	4. b	14. d	24. d	34. d
	5. a	15. a	25. d	35. b
	6. d	16. c	26. b	36. a
	7. c	17. c	27. c	37. a
	8. a	18. b	28. b	38. d
	9. b	19. a	29. d	39. a
	10. a	20. b	30. c	40. b

- II. 1. Are you a chef?
 - 2. What's your phone number?
 - 3. What's the name of your college?
 - 4. What's your last name?
 - 5. How do you spell your name?
- III. 1. my
 - 2. their
 - 3. our
 - 4. his
 - 5. its
 - 6. her
 - 7. your
- IV. 1. between
 - 2. on
 - 3. next
 - 4. in



5. on

- V. 1. When are you going to tidy your bedroom?
 - 2. I am going to buy a new house next year.
 - 3. Berry and Jason are going to visit their grandparents on Sunday.
 - 4. Are you going to wash the dishes after lunch?
- VI. 1. were / was
 - 2. weren't / were
 - 3. was / wasn't
 - 4. was / weren't
 - 5. were / were
- VII. 1. didn't carry
 - 2. posted
 - 3. order
 - 4. climbed
 - 5. tried
 - 6. stop
 - 7. didn't share
 - 8. enjoyed

READING SECTION

Reading Text I

- 1. b
- 2. b
- 3. a
- 4. b
- 5. a
- 6. a

Reading Text II

- 1. It is on the island of Borneo.
- 2. You can see the biggest flowers in the world.
- 3. There are a lot of beaches.
- 4. There are four bedrooms.



Reading Text III

Part I

- 1. His first name was **Albert.**
- 2. He left school when he was only **fifteen.**
- 3. He wanted to study at the Institute of Technology in Zurich, Switzerland.
- 4. Because he was a small person.
- 5. **Times magazine** named him 'person of the century'.

Part II

- 1 **T**
- 2. **F** Einstein studied mathematics, physics and philosophy at home.
- 3. **T**
- 4. **F** Einstein wasn't a good student.
- 5. **F** Einstein won the Nobel Prize in 1921.